
EX CARPHONE WAREHOUSE 

561 CHRISTCHURCH ROAD, BOURNEMOUTH BH1 4AH 

APPLICATION FOR NEW PREMISES LICENCE 

REPRESENTATIONS FROM OTHER PERSONS 

NAME & ADDRESS REPRESENTATION 
1 Masoud Samimi Motaghi 

Christchurch Road, 
Boscombe 

Dear BCP licensing team 
I am concerned about the potential approval of an alcohol license for 561 Christchurch Road. As well as there 
already being several late night/ 24hr alcohol licenses nearby. I fear it would have a drastic effect on the local 
area due to noise pollution from another late night store in combination with the high proportion of antisocial 
behaviour. I fear adding another shop open late selling alcohol would cause great issues on our already 
struggling emergency services. 
M.samimi motaghi

2 Bahram Saffari 

New Park Road, 
Southbourne 

Dear BCP, I am deeply concerned about the potential approval of a late-night license for 561 Christchurch Rd. 
Many families with young children and elderly residents rely on a quiet night to rest. Extended hours would 
bring about noise pollution that severely impacts their health and well-being. I urge you to consider these 
residents and refuse this application.  
Sincerely, bahram saffari. 

3 Lee Hall 

Christchurch Road, 
Boscombe 

hi I'm sending a complaint about a licencing act at this property address Boscombe does not need another off 
licence in the area as there far to many and there's already a 24 hour shop that sells alcohol day and night 
called bosc Vegas  and it'll be bad for the area will entice more homeless people begging people 
to buy them alcohol shouting raving about fighting and everything if the local council wants to bring Boscombe 
back to the prime days please I'm begging to not accept the licence plus staff in bosc Vegas would loss there 
jobs on top of all that as shop has been there for many years and are highly respected. 
Thanks 
Lee hall 

hi I'm sending a complaint about a licencing act at this property address Boscombe does not need another off 
licence in the area as there far to many and there's already a 24 hour shop and it'll be bad for the area will 
entice more homeless people begging people to buy them alcohol shouting raving about fighting and 
everything if the local council wants to bring Boscombe back to the prime days please I'm begging to not 
accept the licence  
Thanks 
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Lee hall 
4 Behrooz Saffari As a fellow business owner, I am very concerned about the potential approval of a late-night license for 

currently unnamed shop located at 561 Christchurch Road. This extension could draw a troublesome crowd, 
negatively impacting the overall atmosphere and discouraging families and respectful patrons from visiting our 
area. 
Please consider the broader implications and reject this application. 
Best,   

5 Jorge Soares I am contacting you to formally object to the late-night license request submitted by 561 Christchurch Road 
BH1 4AH. Extending operating hours is likely to result in a surge of antisocial activities such as rowdiness and 
property damage. This would compromise the safety and well-being of local residents and harm our 
community's reputation. 
 
I urge you to protect our neighborhood and reject this application. 
 
Regards, Jorge Soares 

6 Piyush Wagh Dear Licensing Authority, 
 
I am writing to express my serious concerns about the proposed late-night license for 561 Christchurch Road . 
The anticipated increase in noise during nighttime hours would severely disrupt the peace that residents 
currently enjoy. Our neighborhood's tranquility is vital, and I believe extending the business hours would be 
detrimental to our quality of life. 
 
Please consider the residents' need for a quiet environment and deny this application. 
 
Sincerely,  
Piyush 

7 Mohsen Sammi-Motaghi Dear bcp Council,  
 
As a fellow local business owner, I am concerned about the potential approval of alcohol licence for unnamed 
store at 561 christchurch road. I fear this could draw a troublesome crowd, negatively impacting the overall 
atmosphere and discouraging families and respectful patrons from visiting our area. Many local shops have 
had to work very hard for their licences and built very good relationships with the council and local police, I 
fear adding another late night shop in an area already overcrowded with off-licences will not help antisocial 
behaviour in the area. 
 



Mohsen samimi-motaghi  
8 Marjan Ahmadi 

Old Christchurch Road, 
Bournemouth 

Dear BCP Council, 
 
I am writing to express my strong opposition to the late-night license application by 561 Christchurch Road 
BH1 4AH. Many residents, including families with young children and elderly individuals, rely on a quiet 
environment for restful sleep. A late-night license would inevitably lead to increased noise disturbances, 
affecting the health and well-being of our community members. Especially considering there is a 24hr 
convenience store 2 doors down from this location. 
 
I urge you to reject this application to preserve our neighborhood's peace. 
 
Yours sincerely,   
 
Marjan ahmadi 

9 Daniel Sulimierski 

Christchurch Road, 
Boscombe 

Re: Application for Licence by Sri Chowdeshwari Group Ltd, 561 Christchurch Road, Bournemouth, 
BH1 4AH 

Reference: 218378 

I am writing to formally register my objection to the application for a premises licence by Sri Chowdeshwari 
Group Ltd at 561 Christchurch Road, Bournemouth. 

My objection is based on the following grounds related to the four licensing objectives set out in the Licensing 
Act 2003: 

1. Prevention of Crime and Disorder: Granting this licence would likely exacerbate existing issues of 
crime and disorder in an area already densely populated with licensed premises. The extended hours 
for alcohol sales, particularly until 2:00 AM on weekends, could contribute to increased alcohol-related 
crimes, putting additional strain on local police resources. 

2. Public Safety: The late-night sale of alcohol raises concerns about public safety, particularly with the 
potential for increased incidents of drunken behaviour and its associated risks. This could endanger 
not only those consuming alcohol but also other residents and visitors in the vicinity. 

3. Prevention of Public Nuisance: Currently, we experience significant noise nuisance and antisocial 
behaviour at all hours. The proposed licence, with alcohol sales starting early in the morning and 
extending late into the night, would likely worsen these issues. It is unacceptable to further strain an 



area already troubled by such disturbances. 
4. Protection of Children from Harm: The vicinity includes residential areas where families with children 

reside. Increased availability of alcohol and extended hours of operation could expose children to 
greater risks, including witnessing antisocial behaviour and potential harm from increased traffic and 
noise during late hours. 

The presence of numerous other liquor stores in close proximity already caters more than adequately to local 
demand. Adding another source of easily accessible alcohol will not serve the community's interest and will 
likely lead to further deterioration in local conditions. 

Given these concerns, I strongly urge the Licensing Authority to refuse this application to protect our 
community and uphold the licensing objectives. 

Yours faithfully, 

Daniel Sulimierski 



10 Better Boscombe 
Engagement Hub 

Christchurch Road, 
Boscombe 





 

 




